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OFFICIAL OPINION NO. .

N ovemher 16, 1976

Honorahle Larry A. Conrad

Secretary of State

201 State House

Indianapolis, Indiana 46204

Dear Secretary Conrad:

This is in response to your request for an offcial. opinion
as to whether under Code sections 22- 1 to 22- , which
authorize business or industrial organizations to operate in-
plant "basic training centers " a not-for-profit corporation
operating as an educational institution can be given approval
by' the ' Secretary of State to operate such a "basic training
center.

'" 

ANALYSIS

Indiana Code, sections 22- 1 through 22- 8 authorize

a "business or industry" which desires to conduct training
for persons lacking the basic skills needed to obtain gainful
employment ("hard core unemployed individuals ) and which

obtains the approval of the Secretary of State to operate a

basic training center." Code section 22- 4 provides that

(e) ach basic training center will be operated by, housed on
on the premises of, and form a normal part of the personnel
training operation of a voluntarily participating company.

Code section 22- 7 provides that

, "

(a) s an inducement to
undertake this type of training 

* * * 

basic training center

companies will be allowed an annual credit against either
their gross income tax or adj usted gross income tax equal 
twenty percent (20 %) of all salary paid to trainees." The
determination of whether a prospective trainee is, in fact, a
hard core unemployed individual" and therefore eligible to

participate in the program is made by the Indiana Employ-
ment Security Division.

This statutory scheme is drawn so that the training is done
wholly within the business and industrial community. The
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statute emphasizes the "in-plant" nature of the training and
provides the kind of monetary incentives to which a for-
profit organization can be expected to respond. Although
the General Assembly easily could. have included educational
institutions or organizations within the scheme, their omis-
sion is evident. Whereas the General Assembly has enacted
and funded programs which benefit both the state universities
and private educational institutions, it has confined this
particular training program to the business and industrial
community and has not included educational institutions or
organizations.

CONCLUSION

It is, therefore, my Offcial Opinion that the General As-
sembly, under Indiana Code, sections 22- 1 through 22-

, has authorized only business or industrial organiza-

tions to operate as "basic training centers" on an in-plant
theory.


